
Welcome to 
Reception Class



tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ
As Principal, I would like to warmly welcome you to our inner-city primary academy, situated in Leicester. We have a brilliant team of 
adults who are committed to ensuring all children reach their potential. We strive for our children to have special and happymemories 
of their time with us and value highly the positive relationships we have built between children, parents, staff, governors and our 
neighbouring communities.

Children get one chance for an education and here at KnightonMead we want this to be the very best. There is a driving determination 
to ensure that all pupils and adults reach their full potential. Through the development of positive learning behaviours (5Rsand 
Character Muscles), we aim for all of our children to leave with the skills necessary for successful, lifelong learning. Learning is 
celebrated and openly admired. We work and learn together, alongside parents and carers.

We have a lot to be proud of at KnightonMead. We have well-resourced classrooms and specialist support bases to enhance learning. 
The school is a happy, stimulating and caring place and we expect high standards of behaviour and good manners throughout.
We are committed to updating our Twitter page each day so you may also wish to follow this link to get an insight in to school life at 
Knighton! https://twitter.com/knightontmet
We ŦŜŜƭ ǇǊƛǾƛƭŜƎŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǿƘƛŎƘ ōŜƎƛƴǎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅΣ ǿŜ ŎŀƴΩǘ ǿŀƛǘ ǘƻ ƳŜŜǘ ȅƻǳ ŀƭƭ ŀƴŘ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ǘhe 
team!

Miss Jenny Slinger

https://twitter.com/knightontmet


Welcome

We are delighted that your child is joining us at KnightonMead Primary Academy. Starting school is a huge leap in 

ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘΣ ƻƴŜ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿŜ ŀǘ KnightonMead aim to make as smooth and enjoyable as possible, for 

both you and your child.

¢Ƙƛǎ ōƻƻƪƭŜǘ ŀƛƳǎ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ŀōƻǳǘ ƻǳǊ ŀŎŀŘŜƳȅΣ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǿŀȅǎ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ƘŜƭǇ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜ 

them for their first day. We have also included information about how the Foundation Stage helps your child to 

develop.

Our induction process is designed to make the transition from home and pre-school or nursery as happy as possible, 

ensuring your child feels secure in their new environment. We offer several opportunities for your child to visit our 

EYFS unit and hope by the time they begin school they are already familiar with many aspects of school life.

hƴ ŀǊǊƛǾŀƭ ƛƴ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŘŜŀƭ ƻŦ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ Ƙŀǎ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ǘŀƪŜƴ ǇƭŀŎŜ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƭƛŦŜΣ ǘƘŜ ƳŀƧƻǊƛǘȅ ƻŦ ǿƘƛŎƘ Ƙŀǎ 

ōŜŜƴ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ΨǇƭŀȅƛƴƎΩΦ ²Ŝ ŀƛƳ ǘƻ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇ ǘƘƛǎ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ōȅ ǇǊƻǾƛŘƛƴƎ ŀ ŎǊŜŀǘƛǾŜ ŎǳǊǊƛŎǳƭǳƳ ōŀǎŜŘ ǳǇƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ 

interests and learning styles, providing opportunities to extend their skills, knowledge and understanding through 

ŀŎǘƛǾŜ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ǎǘǊŀǘŜƎƛŜǎΣ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ΨǎǘǊǳŎǘǳǊŜŘ ǇƭŀȅΩΦ



In the EYFS children are taught in a variety of ways; in whole class groups, small group work, pairs and individually with 

all staff members of the EYFS team. Usually maths and literacy are the main focus for the morning sessions and the 

ƻǘƘŜǊ ŀǊŜŀǎ ƻŦ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ ŀǊŜ ǳǎǳŀƭƭȅ ǘƘŜ Ƴŀƛƴ ŦƻŎǳǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŀŦǘŜǊƴƻƻƴǎΦ  ²Ŝ ƻǇŜǊŀǘŜ ŀƴ Ψ!ƭƭ ²ŜŀǘƘŜǊ tƻƭƛŎȅΩ ŀƴŘ ŦǊŜŜ 

flow of the indoor and outdoor areas operate throughout the day.

We follow the seven areas of learning which are:

3 Prime areas:

· Personal, Social and Emotional Development

· Physical Development

· Communication & Language

4 Specific areas:

· Literacy

· Mathematics

· Understanding the World. 

· Expressive Arts and Design

All the activities that we plan for the children aim to develop these seven areas of learning, outlined in the Foundation 
Stage Profile. For more information regarding the EYFS curriculum expectations, please visit 
ǿǿǿΦŦƻǳƴŘŀǘƛƻƴȅŜŀǊǎΦƻǊƎΦǳƪ ŀƴŘ ǎŜŀǊŎƘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ōƻƻƪƭŜǘΣ Ψ²Ƙŀǘ ǘƻ ŜȄǇŜŎǘΣ ǿƘŜƴΚΩ 



Learning Journeys

Staff assess the children by observing them as they interact with others and with various activities. These on-going 

observations are used to inform the Foundation Stage Profile. We will consider ways to support your child to 

strengthen and deepen their current learning and development. The more we know about each child, the better 

able we are to support and extend their ability.

5ǳǊƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘƛƳŜ ƛƴ 9¸C{ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅΦ ²Ŝ ǳǎŜ ŀ ǎȅǎǘŜƳ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ Ψ¢ŀǇŜǎǘǊȅΩ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ ŀƴ 

ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ŀƭƭƻǿǎ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ƭƻƎ ƛƴ ŀƴŘ ǎŜŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ǿƘŜƴŜǾŜǊ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜΦ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ 

also have a scrapbook, writing book and a maths book. 

²Ŝ ŦŜŜƭ ƛǘ ƛǎ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ŦƻǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘŜ ǘƻƻΣ ŀǎ ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ōŜǎǘΦ ¢ƘŜ Ψ¢ŀǇŜǎǘǊȅ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ 

ƧƻǳǊƴŀƭΩ ŀƭƭƻǿǎ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ǳǇƭƻŀŘ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ Ƙŀǎ ŘƻƴŜ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǘƛƳŜ ŀǿŀȅ ŦǊƻƳ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŜƭǇ ǘƘŜ 

children during speaking and listening sessions as they have something familiar to talk about. We also upload 

Ψ¢ŀǇŜǎǘǊȅ /ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜǎΩ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ ŀǘ ƘƻƳŜ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƘŜƭǇǎ ǳǎ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ ŀǎǎŜǎǎƳŜƴǘǎΦ 

By the end of the school year the Foundation Stage Profile is completed for your child; parents and carers are 

ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǇŀǊŜƴǘΩǎ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ ŀƴŘ ŀ ǿǊƛǘǘŜƴ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŀǘǘŀƛƴƳŜƴǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǎƘŀǊŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ 

you at the end of the summer term. 



My school day

8.40amςDoors open. Parents/Carers bring their child through the EYFS playground to the Reception class door. We 
encourage independence by getting the children to come in, hang up coats, self-register and settle with a whole class 
carpet activity e.g. exploring and reading picture books.

If you are late and the door is closed, please take your child to the office to be registered. Failure to do this will resultin
your child not being on record and in the event of a fire your child will not be accounted for. 

8.55amςMorning session begins. This usually includes a daily phonics session.

11.30amςHand washing and Lunchtime.

12.30pm ςAfternoon session begins.

3.10pm ςHome time ςPlease wait outside in the EYFS playground and a staff member will invite you in to collect your 
child.  It is important to inform us if you will not be collecting your child. A member of staff will not let your child go 
with someone they have not been informed about.

During each morning and afternoon session the children will take part in a variety of activities including: guided 
activities led by an adult and independent activities led by the child.



My school routines

-The children will attend whole school assemblies during the mornings. This includes a badge celebration assembly 

where children can earn points towards their badges from the school behavioursystem.

-The children will have P.E  once a week ςThis day will be confirmed at the beginning of the year but as things can 

change we recommend that P.E. kits are in school from the first Monday of term. Please remove all jewelleryon P.E 

days and ensure all school uniform and P.E. kit are named.

-Your child will have free fruit and milk every day. No other snacks are required in Reception class.

-Water is available in the classroom throughout the day. The children each receive their own cup for this but you are 
welcome to bring in your own named water bottle with water in it if you would prefer. Please do not send juice. 

-Your childwill need a book bag for Reception class ςthese can be purchased at the office. This bag needs to be in 
school every day for letters and work to go home in. We also read with your child regularly, therefore they will need 
their books in school.

-/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǘƻȅǎ ŀƴŘ jewelleryshould be left at home. This reduces the risk of getting the toys broken or lost. 



Lunchtime

Lunch is eaten in the hall and is supervised by EYFS staff. Staff are on hand to pour water, cut up tricky food items and 
open packed lunches.

The children can either bring in a packed lunch or have a free universal hot meal. The school has a kitchen and hot 
dinners are cooked on site. An example menu is included in this pack for you to discuss meal choices with them prior 
to starting school.

tƭŜŀǎŜ ƳŀƪŜ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƭǳƴŎƘōƻȄ ƛǎ ŎƭŜŀǊƭȅ ƳŀǊƪŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƛǊ Ŧǳƭƭ ƴŀƳŜ ŀƴŘ ŎƭŀǎǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ Řƻ ƴƻǘ ǎŜƴŘ 
any chocolate bars that do not have a biscuit base, glass bottles, fizzy drinks or foods containing nuts in to our school.

After lunch there is time to play on the playground which is supervised by the lunchtime supervisors. The lunchtime 
supervisors will inform us of any issues regarding lunchtime play and the EYFS staff will let you know if your child 
ƘŀǎƴΩǘ ŜŀǘŜƴ ƳǳŎƘΦ ¢ƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀǊŜ ƴŜǾŜǊ ƳŀŘŜ ǘƻ Ŝŀǘ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƭǳƴŎƘΣ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ǎƛƳǇƭȅ ŀǎƪŜŘ ǘƻ Ŝŀǘ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ Ŏŀƴ 
ŀƴŘ ǘǊȅ ƴŜǿ ŦƻƻŘǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ǇŜǊƘŀǇǎ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ŜŀǘŜƴ ōŜŦƻǊŜΦ



School Uniform

Children at KnightonMead Primary Academy are required to wear the following uniform:

Å Red jumper, fleece or cardigan
ÅWhite polo shirts or blouses
Å Dark grey trousers/shorts/skirt
Å Red and white gingham dresses/grey school dresses
Å Grey, white or black tights
Å Plain black footwear

P.E Uniform consists of:

Å Plain red polo shirt
Å Plain black trousers or shorts
Å Black plimsolls

Please ensure all uniform, P.E. kit and shoes are named. Please remember we are learning to be independent in EYFS so 
our clothes may get messy with pen, mud, paint or water.



Parents as partners 

¸ƻǳ ŀǊŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŦƛǊǎǘ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƻǊ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ŀ ǇŀǊǘƴŜǊǎƘƛǇ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳΣ ǿƘƛƭǎǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƛǎ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ 
care. Please keep us informed of anything that happens at home which may affect your child as soon as possible. There 
is always members of the EYFS team on  the doors at the beginning and end of the day for you to talk to. However, if 
ȅƻǳ ŜǾŜǊ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ǘŀƭƪ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƳŜƴǘƛƻƴ ƛǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƳ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ƻǊ ŀŦǘŜǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ 
arrange a suitable time to talk to you.

There are two parents evenings during the year, one in the Autumn term and one in the Spring term, where you will be 
ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŘƛǎŎǳǎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ ǿƛǘƘ ƘƛǎκƘŜǊ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊΦ ¸ƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭǎƻ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ŀ ǿǊƛǘǘŜƴ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
Summer term.

9ŀŎƘ ƘŀƭŦ ǘŜǊƳ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ǿǊƛǘŜ ŀ ΨYƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŜǊΩ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿƛƭƭ ƎƛǾŜ ȅƻǳ ŀ ōǊƛŜŦ ƻǾŜǊǾƛŜǿ ƻŦ ǳǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǘƻǇƛŎǎ ŀƴŘ 
assessment areas as well as, ideas to support your child at home in the seven areas of learning.  Our school website 
and twitter are also other ways we communicate with our parents/carers.

We also have open mornings across the year to celebrate learning, topics and celebrations.

It is important that your child establishes a good attendance pattern in order not to miss out on essential learning. If 
your child is unable to attend school, please always let us know by telephoning the school office in the morning. If we 
do not hear from you, we will contact you. Please always ensure your contact details are up to date in case of 
emergencies.



tŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀǎ ǇŀǊǘƴŜǊǎ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜŘΧ

If your child injures themselves at school they will receive treatment from our trained first aiders. Depending on the 
severity of the incident, the teacher will speak to you and you will be sent home a incident note. We may telephone 
you if your child bumps their head or face. 

As previously mentioned, we have an online learning jƻǳǊƴŜȅ ǎȅǎǘŜƳ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ Ψ¢ŀǇŜǎǘǊȅΩΦ  9ǾŜǊȅ ǇŀǊŜƴǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǎƛƎƴŜŘ 
up to Tapestry at the beginning of the year via their email. This will enable you to see activities that your child 
ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊΦ ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ƛƴǾƛǘŜ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ŀ Ψ¢ŀǇŜǎǘǊȅ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ ǘŜǊƳ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ 
you in accessing this and using it to support your child's learning.

We encourage parents to upload pictures, videos and comments to tapestry for us to use in our assessments of the 
children. It also gives them something familiar to talk about with their teachers and excites them to let us know 
ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǳǇ ǘƻΦ  ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭǎƻ ǎŜƴŘ ŀ Ψ¢!t9{¢w¸ /I![[9bD9Ω ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǎȅǎǘŜƳ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƘŜƭǇǎ ƻǳǊ ŀǎǎŜǎǎƳŜƴǘ 
ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǎŜŜ ƛƴ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ



Reading and Writing

At KnightonMead we teach the children phonics through RML strategies. There will be a phonics / reading workshop in 
September that we encourage all adults to attend to understand the process of learning to read and write. At this 
meeting you will be provided with a sound mat of the sounds your child will be learning, a tricky words challenge book 
and a home link diary to record when your child reads at home.

¸ƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ōƻƻƪ ōǊƻǳƎƘǘ ƘƻƳŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀ ōƻƻƪ ǿƛǘƘ ƴƻ ǿƻǊŘǎΦ ¢ƘŜ ŀƛƳ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ōƻƻƪ ƛǎ ǘƻ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ȅƻǳǊ 
child to talk about the pictures and enhance speech and story language. 

As Your child progresses with their phonetic learning they will bring home three reading books ςtwo at their current 
level and a challenge book. Please read to and listen to your child read as much as possible. We encourage you to share 
these books with your child every night ςthe more they read, the more confident they become. 

Writing will come later after they are confident with reading and making marks on paper. We encourage you to practice 
drawing pictures of family members, objects and things that they like. As well as, working to build up muscles for writing 
with activities such as, play dough, building with small construction, using pegs and drawing.



How you can help at home during the summer

ÅTalk with your child about who they can talk to if they are anxious or upset. Reassure 
them that all the adults in EYFS want to help them feel happy and safe. 
ÅEncourage your child to be independent as possible by boosting their confidence 

when getting changed. 
ÅMake sure your child can recognise their belongings.
ÅMake sure your child can recognise their first name.
ÅPlay board games to encourage turn taking skills.
ÅThroughout the summer holidays and beyond encourage your child to draw at any 

opportunity and use their number skills during fun activities.
ÅReinforce independent toileting and also washing and drying hands.
ÅShare the next few pages of this booklet with your child and visit our website/Twitter 

to view the Reception admissions video.



My classroom

Reception entrance 

Reception coat pegs 


